
HOUSE POINT TOTALS
BURGHLEY              BELTON         WOOLSTHORPE

The children have begun to get into the Christmas spirit this week at South
Witham Academy (yes i know it is only November, but we have to do this early!)
This year, as part of the Grantham Christmas Tree festival on show at St
Wulfram’s church in Grantham, you will see a South Witham Academy Tree. All
of the children in school have made their own decoration for the tree. I will
keep you posted on when you will be able go visit the church to see all the
Christmas trees!

We have also been very busy in classrooms, I have seen lots of hard work going
on all over the school, particularly in English writing lessons. We really do have
some incredible writers in school. 

Yesterday, I took a group of 12 children to Priory Ruskin Academy to
participate in a cheerleading festival. They were absolutely amazing and
produced a great routine (see pictures in this newsletter!). What made me
particularly proud was a comment from one of the young leaders working with
us, who described our children as “delightful and lovely to work with!.’’ Well
done cheer squad!

 Have a wonderful weekend!        

                                     

 Mr Atter
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We are now taking bookings for school tours for our reception 2024 intake. If you know
anyone with a child who turns 4 before August 31st 2023, then please pass on our

website link where they can book a tour.
https://www.south-witham.lincs.sch.uk/

Calling parents of reception 2024 children! Scan
this

code to
take you

to the
website
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This week in Little Hedgehogs we have been looking at the
season Autumn. We have painted with conkers where the

children rolled them across the tray, we painted fur cones with
paint and glitter and painted leaves to then print onto the

paper. Some of the children stuck leaves down on a big piece
of paper to make our own tree inside. We have had lots of

messy play with shaving foam and water and made tall towers. 

Little Hedgehogs

Ottersadgers
This week has been a very creative week

in Otter class. We helped Miss Done
prepare for the Christmas Tree festival in

Grantham by making decorations on
Tuesday. On Wednesday, we continued

our work about family life in art, by
painting colours over a black and white

copy of a painting - they were very
effective and very beautiful!

Year 4 have started learning about area
in maths this week, while Year 3 have

continued to practise their addition and
subtraction. In English, we are starting to

write a non-chronological report, and
have started looking at how paragraphs

are created.

This week in Badgers we have completed our letters of
persuasion which have been delivered to the local shops

in South Witham. Hopefully, the children will be
successful in persuading the shops to decrease their

supply of single-use plastic bags. The children now wish
to write to local bike shops persuading them to push the
sales of bike helmets to positively encourage the use of

wearing a safety helmet therefore protecting more riders
from head injuries. In science we have carried out
electrical conductivity investigations to see which

materials allow the flow of electricity to flow through
them. Metals were of course the successful materials. In
Geography we have started learning about the human

geography of South America, including the population of
each country. Ask the children to tell you which South

American country has the smallest and largest
population! 
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Woodlands
This week has flown by in Woodlands class, we have
been super busy with our learning this week. In maths
the rabbits and foxes are looking at lots of addition and
subtraction problems they are getting super speedy at

the calculations! The squirrels have been looking at
numbers 4 and 5 as well of singing lots of songs to help

them remember! 
In literacy we have been focussing on “Whatever Next”
the children have been busy sequencing the events in
this story, the children are super at remembering what
happens next and using the story to help them in their

writing. 
We also had a visit from Rev Rush who joined us in
assembly to talk about Christianity and sing some
hymns, the children love when he comes to visit! 

To wrap up a lovely week we have been busy practicing
our nativity songs – the children are amazing at
remembering the words, keep up the good work!
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Always ClubAlways ClubAlways Club

Readers of the Week!

who all celebrated their birthday recently

Finley M
Delyla
Paige B
Abigail
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A selection of children were chosen to take part in a
cheerleading event at The Priory Ruskin on Thursday this week.

There were 6 other primary schools who were all taught a
routine and performed it to parents at the end.

By the looks on their faces, they thoroughly enjoyed themselves.

.............................
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